## Burgh of Coldstream.

JOHN BROWN. TOWN CLERK.

Telephone No. 186.

TOWN CLERK'S OFFICE, HIGH STREET, COLDSTREAM. BERWICKSHIRE.

11th September 1952.

Councillor W.A. Lishman, Newcastle Arms Hotel, Coldstream.

Dear Councillor Lishman,

Presenting Coldstream Committee.

At Tuesday night's meeting the Town Council adopted the undernoted resolution which was proposed to them by Councillor Rev.

W.B. Paton and seconded by Bailie T. Forsyth.

"his Council records its grateful appreciation of the work "done by all responsible for the outstanding success of Civic Week "(August 3rd to 9th) under the able leadership of Councillor Lishman. "It recognises the immense amount of detailed organisation so successful "an effort must have necessitated, and the great benefits that have "accrued to this Burgh as a result. Lustre has been added to the "already shining name of Coldstream. She now takes an honourable place, "and her rightful place, among the Border Burghs. Indeed, her fame "has gone forth through all the land. In particular, the idea of the "Cavicade to Flodden Field was a stroke of genius, in the interests of "peace, cementing the friendship between two nations indissolubly "linked together, and honouring the brave of both".

It affords me great pleasure to transmit the resolution to you and to ask your Committee to take note of the sentiments which prompt it.

The Town Council were unanimous in expressing their gratitude to your Committee for its work in bringing the Town into prominence and to yourself as its Representative for the arduous duties which you carried out with much acceptance.

Yours faithfully,